
Friday 15th September 2023 

Dear Families, 

I’m delighted to announce that we had a successful recruitment process for the Year 5 

teacher role yesterday. Mrs Robins impressed us at every stage of the interview process 

and we are delighted to welcome her to the Mullion team. Mrs Robins will be taking over 

from Mrs Handford in the near future and I will keep you up to date with the specific 

dates.  

Celebration Assemblies are back! Join us on Fridays at 2:45pm for a 15 minute assembly 

where we will celebrate the successes of the week, including sports reports, Stars of the 

week and our Virtue Awards. Parents are able to enter the hall from 2:40pm.  

Football Match Report: On Monday 11th September, Mullion football team (Year 5/6) 

played against Wendron and won 2-0. We also played against Godolphin and the teams 

were pretty equally matched; sadly, we lost 1-0 however. Finally, we lost 2-0 against St. 

Michael’s – they were a particularly strong so we felt happy to have only conceded two 

goals. Bailey played particularly well in goal – the goals conceded were rebounds. Alex also 

deserves a mention for some strong tackles – he was all over the other team. Overall, 

great matches for Mullion and great fun – an exciting start to the season!  

Attendance 
Target for 2023/24:  96% 

W/b 11/09/23 Weekly Attendance 

Pebbles 97.73% 

Shells 96.84% 

Starfish 97.44% 

Waves 93.24% 

Surfers 95.62% 

Virtues Award 

EYFS/KS1 Mason Burnett  

KS2  Ezekiel Jolliffe 

Stars of the week 

Reception Mason Burnett 

Year 1 
Isla-Josselyn 

Vamplew-Davison 

Year 2 Beatrice Shales 

 Year 3 Lenaya Jolliffe   

Year 4  Jago Nicholls 

Year 5 Oliver Lawrence  

Year 6  Rafi Hart 



We will be launching Class Dojo imminently. This platform will enable the school to keep 

families up to date with happenings at Mullion Primary on more of a personal and 

engaging level.  

Clubs start next week. Please ensure a prompt collection at 4:15pm and let Mrs Morgans 

know if collection arrangements change.  

Please can families ensure that water bottles are only filled with water, and not squash.  

We are continuing to promote a positive and safe environment for all children at Mullion 

Primary School. Our behavior and relational policy is now embedded and many children 

have shared their successes of being recognised for Blue behaviour! Where children have 

made poor decisions (orange/red behaviour), staff have been supporting them through 

purposeful discussion and support. Every member of staff at Mullion is committed to 

promoting positive behaviours, our ‘Mullion 3’, and I ask that all parents and carers join us 

in that commitment too. We all want a school where your children are safe, happy and 

thrive in their learning.  

Well done to Tia in Year 3 for creating the winning entry for our Newsletter header for the 

first half of the Autumn term! 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Mr Chirgwin 

 

 

Respect others, showing 
kindness and empathy  

Care for our school and 
everything in it  

Take pride in my work and  view 
challenge as an opportunity to 

learn  

 Mullion 3 



Diary Dates 
  

Tuesday 19th September KS2 Cross Country at Porthleven School 4pm 

Tuesday 3rd October Reception, KS1 and KS2 Cross Country at Helston School 4pm 

Thursday 19th October Last Day of Half Term 

Friday 20th October Inset Day 

Monday 30th October Inset Day 

Tuesday 31st October Return to School 

Tuesday 7th November KS2 Cross Country at Mullion Secondary School 4pm 

Tuesday 19th December Last Day of Term 

Thursday 4th January Return to School 

Friday 9th February Last Day of Half Term 

Monday 19th February Return to School 

Thursday 28th March Last Day of Term 

Monday 15th April Return to School 

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday 

Friday 24th May Last Day of Half Term 

Monday 3rd June Return to School 

Wednesday 24th July Inset Day 

Thursday 25th July Last Day of Term 


